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Millbank Estate major works – postponement of residents’ meeting (project S159)  
  
Further to my letter dated 27 November 2019, the residents’ meeting on 11 December 2019 
to discuss the planned major works has been postponed. I am sorry for any confusion and 
delays to work that this may cause.   
  
New meeting date and extended consultation 
 

The meeting has been rearranged for Wednesday 8 January 2020 from 6.30pm - 8pm at 
MEMO hall, Reynolds House courtyard, Erasmus Street, SW1P 4HP. Hopefully this new 
date will allow as many residents to attend as possible. 
  

Our project team will be there with the contractor United Living to answer any questions you 
may have. The meeting will start at 6.30pm with a short presentation, followed by a question 
and answer session. 
  
The section 20 consultation period has been extended for leaseholders to 12 January 2020. 
  
More information  
 

United Livings’ plans for the major works are available to view online at 
westminster.gov.uk/yourhousing/S159. All plans and appendices can also be viewed by 
appointment at the local South Area Service Centre, 137 Lupus Street, SW1V 3HE. 
  
If you have any questions or would like to view the plans by appointment, please contact me 
on 0800 358 3783 or ljenkins1@westminster.gov.uk, quoting reference S159. 
 

Yours sincerely 

 
Lindsay Jenkins  

Communications Coordinator 

Growth, Planning and Housing 
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